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It was in 1974 as a 12 year old that Paul first became interested in pigeons, he became a member of the Stackstead club in Lancashire England, where he flew in the open competion, Paul has racing pigeons in his blood as his father and his grand father both raced pigeons in England, in his first season as a 12 year old he won three races in a four week period they were Averanches - 350 miles Rennes 400 miles and Niort 600 miles, 

he remained a member of the stackstead club for 7/8 years he recalled how tough racing pigeons was in his youth , initially members would give him an odd bird or two or a pair of eggs that he would find in the corner of a members loft  that he would help clean , Paul recalls how they would help him with his training  by picking his birds up on the way past , but after his early success the occasional gift of  a bird or  pair of eggs ceased , no longer did members call past and collect his birds for training , the friendly chat and words of encouragement dried up , Paul was left to fend for himself, 

Welcome to pigeon racing Paul, Bob Roscoe, Paul’s grand father volunteered pigeons for use by the military during world war two, these birds say active service in France.   Paul migrated to Perth in Western Australia in 1988, where he pursued an interest in hunting dogs, it was through this association he met Steve Conroy who incidentally didn’t have the slightest interest in racing pigeons, Steve and Paul took a few pairs of pigeons home from the hunting club, they were strays and culls put to a variety of uses by the hunting club, from these birds they bred a team of pigeons they then sought membership to the relatively new Balcombe racing pigeon club in their first year the partnership won one race and had seven seconds , not bad for birds bred from left overs from the local hunt club and birds trapped from the roof of the local church, 

Paul and Steve transferred to the Wanneroo club where they flew in partnership for a further two seasons, in 1995 Paul moved to Merriwa with his wife and young family, he erected a new loft and in the 1996 season went solo, he found it difficult in his first season as did most fliers, the winter was exceptionally wet and losses were heavy, Paul obtained his stock birds from Ian Daniel, nothing but the best, his birds are housed in an open loft with wooden floors hardieflex roof and masonry walls, he feeds his birds a light mix early in the week gradually increasing the protein as the weekend approaches, the birds are tossed from 15 km on line as often as time permits Paul’s philosophy is you only get out of your birds what you put into them he started the 1997 season with a small team of about 45 birds with no immediate success, 

He had a problem with wet cancer in his birds, a visit to the vet quickly provided a remedy, one could not help but be impressed with the general fitness and health of Paul’s birds, 

 Finally you know that it is going to be a bad day when you awake to find the bird singing outside your window is a buzzard 

